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Proposal for developing interactions between Governments and Civil society

As stated in the Civil society Bureau’s verbal note of September 19th, the present mechanisms are detrimental to the efficiency of the different thematic working groups, as they prevent very useful interactions to take place between the different categories of stakeholders.

Following the joint bureau meetings on September 23rd, and the request from governments and the President of Prep COM, M. Adama Samassekou, to provide suggestions to improve the present situation, the civil society bureau proposes the five following modalities to develop fruitful and constructive interactions between governmental delegations and civil society members:
1- Short Briefing between Chair of sub-committee 2 , the facilitator (Mrs.Mafole), Chair of Civil Society Content and Themes group and the Secretariat
2- Informal issue-based consultations between governmental working groups and the related civil society caucuses (between respective chairs)
3- Region-based consultations between governmental regional groups and CS regional caucuses, as is already implemented by the Africa region and Europe
In addition, civil society offers governmental delegations, especially those from countries who have difficulties following all working groups or have some issues that need to be discussed more in a technical manner, to take advantage of civil society’s expertise and monitoring of work in progress:
Information Sessions:
4- Direct access to the members of civil society caucuses that monitor the evolution of corresponding themes : a list of contact points will be provided to all delegations; in addition, Governments are invited to participate in daily briefings on evolution of discussions (for instance the last  10 to 15 minutes of the civil society plenary); as reciprocity, we would expect that the silent presence of one civil society observer be allowed in the different working groups

5- To make civil society’s expertise more easily available to government delegates regarding technical or controversial issues, a list of the experts or contact points will be provided by CT group. CS welcomed any exchange of ideas and expertise in this way and very happy to cooperate with governments on mutual concerned issues.
Developing such issue-based interactions is also a way to facilitate the implementation of the action plan. 
We hope that the above modalities could enrich the WSIS process and result to high quality documents, considering the people needs and civil society concerns in this regard. 

